
 
 

 NEW CLASSES SEPTEMBER 2020    

 
 
 

Old Class  New Class 

RW Miss Pennington ➜ 1W Miss Pennington 

RP Miss Dugdale ➜ 1P Mrs Herkowyi 

1W Mrs Herkowyi ➜ 2W Mrs Powell 

1P Mrs Spence ➜ 2P Mrs Spence 

2W Mrs Wells / Mrs Barr ➜ 3W Mrs Hargreaves 

2P Mrs Powell ➜ 3P Mrs Leathley 

3W Ms Sharp / Mrs Riches ➜ 4W Mrs Grogan 

3P Mrs Hargreaves ➜ 4P Mrs Wells 

4W Miss Hume ➜ 5W Miss Hume 

4P Mrs Reddy ➜ 5P Mr Green 

5W Mrs Leathley ➜ 6W Mrs Moore  

5P Mr Green ➜ 6P Mr King 
  

 
 
Please see further information on the back of this sheet regarding arrangements for the first day back, 
start and finish times and which gates to enter school by. 
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On the first day back children will come in to their previous class teacher in their old classroom to avoid 
confusion. We will then roll up during the day with children leaving from their new doors with their new teacher. 
 

To avoid too many people in the school vicinity at any one point we will be running a ​STAGGERED START 
AND FINISH TO THE SCHOOL DAY ​for the foreseeable future. We also ask that only ​1 adult ​drops off and 
picks up and where possible you avoid bringing additional children (obviously this cannot always be possible!) 

● For ​W band ​the school day will start at ​8:45am and finish at 2:45pm 
● For​ P band ​the school day will start at​ 9:15am and finish at 3:15pm 
● If your children are across both bands please use the ​W band​ times for all of your children. 
● THERE IS NO ACCESS BEYOND THE PENCIL FENCE FOR PARENTS. We ask that you arrive ​AT 

collection / pick up times and ​not any earlier or later​ then the time stated and wait in the set area 
following social distancing rules.​ We will not be able to admit children prior to these times, even in 
poor weather. 

 
ENTRANCES / EXITS TO SCHOOL 
Rec - ​Main​ ​Reception Door  
Y1 - ​Year 1 door  
Y2 - ​Year 2 door 
Y3 - ​KS2 door nearest to the grassed area (right hand side) on the main playground  
Y4 - ​KS2 door nearest to the school hall (left hand side) on the main playground  
Y5 - ​ Westminster Road car park middle door (near lunchtime room) 
Y6 - ​Westminster Road car park main entrance door (near dinner hall) 
 
GATES 

● Families with a Reception child  - the single Reception gate at the corner of Westminster Rd / Claremont 
Rd, older children will be able to walk through from here. 

● Families approaching school from the park side are asked to use the gates off the car park for Y1-Y4 
● Y5 and Y6 children will need to enter through the Westminster Road car park gates. 

 
 
 
Times for drop off and pick are very strict and must be adhered to in order to minimise crossing of 
bubbles.  
  

 
 


